
  
 
 

 
Access and Privacy Branch 
1000 – 155 Carlton Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 3H8 

 
 
July 30, 2024  
 
 
Gage Haubrich  
615 McWillie Avenue, Unit 114 
Saskatchewan, S7S 1J4 
 
 
Dear Gage Haubrich: 
 
Re: Request for access to records under Part 2 of The Freedom of Information and 

Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA): File Number: 2425-ECC-0547 

 
On May 24, 2024, your request for access was received by the Access and Privacy Branch 
requesting the following records from Manitoba Environment and Climate Change: 
 

“Please provide all documents showing money being spent on or planned to be 
spent electric vehicle chargers this year and for the past two fiscal years. Please 
only provide final versions of documents if possible (and if final exists, exclude 
draft versions of that documents). Include documents in which Cabinet 
confidences can be severed, however, exclude documents in which it cannot be 
severed. Eliminate duplicate email reply to chains. 
 
Timeframe 4/1/2022 -6/24/2024”. 
 

On July 18, 2024, Esther Ifeanyi contacted you and asked if it’s okay to provide the cost in an 
excel format, in your response you stated you were fine with that, and your access request was 
revised as: 
         

“Please provide the money being spent on or planned to be spent on electric 
vehicle chargers this year and for the past two fiscal years. 
 

            Timeframe 4/1/2022-6/24/2024” 
 

Environment and Climate Change has searched its record, and it’s pleased to inform you that 
your request for access has been granted in full.  
 
In the table below, the $150,000 was spent in fiscal year 2022/23 and $ 176,000 was spent in 
fiscal year 2023/24.  
 
Cost element name Val.in rep.cur. Total quantity Name of offsetting account 

Discret Grt -Operatn 150,000.00 0.000 ECO- WEST CANADA 
Discret Grt -Operatn 176,000.00 0.000 ECO- WEST CANADA 



 
 

 
 
Section 59(1) of FIPPA provides that you may make a complaint about this decision. You have 
60 days to make a complaint to the Manitoba Ombudsman. For information about making a 
complaint, visit the Manitoba Ombudsman’s website or contact that office using the information 
below. 

 
Manitoba Ombudsman 

750 - 500 Portage Avenue 
Winnipeg MB R3C 3X1 
Phone: 204-982-9130 

Toll-free: 1-800-665-0531 
Email: ombudsman@ombudsman.mb.ca 

                                            Website: https://www.ombudsman.mb.ca/ 
 
 
Please contact Esther Ifeanyi, Access Analyst at FIPPAUNITA@gov.mb.ca should you have 
any questions regarding this response. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Access and Privacy Branch for: 
Environment and Climate Change 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Access and Privacy Branch 
1000 – 155 Carlton Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 3H8 

 
 
August 29, 2024 
 
 
Gage Haubrich 
ghaubrich@taxpayer.com 
 
 
Dear Gage Haubrich : 
 
Re: Request for access to records under Part 2 of The Freedom of Information and 

Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA): File Number: 2425-ECC-0802 

 
On July 31, 2024, your request for access was received by the Access and Privacy Branch 
requesting the following records from Manitoba Environment and Climate Change: 
 

Please provide the any usage statistics the government has on electric vehicle 
chargers that the government has spent money on for the past two fiscal years.  
 
Timeframe: April 1, 2022 – July 31, 2024 

 
Manitoba Environment and Climate Change has searched their records and confirm that 
records regarding usage statistics the government has on electric vehicle chargers that the 
government has spent money on for the past two fiscal years do not exist, therefore access to 
your request is refused. 
 
Section 59(1) of FIPPA provides that you may make a complaint about this decision. You have 
60 days to make a complaint to the Manitoba Ombudsman. For information about making a 
complaint, visit the Manitoba Ombudsman’s website or contact that office using the information 
below. 

Manitoba Ombudsman 
300 - 5 Donald Street 
Winnipeg MB R3L 2T4 
Phone: 204-982-9130 

Toll-free: 1-800-665-0531 
Email: ombudsman@ombudsman.mb.ca 
Website: https://www.ombudsman.mb.ca/ 

 
Please contact Naomi Janzen, Access Analyst at FIPPAUNITA@gov.mb.ca should you have 
any questions regarding this response. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Access and Privacy Branch for 
Manitoba Environment and Climate Change 
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